
DARTMOUTH COLLEGE
Department of Zoology

HANOVER • NEW HAMPSHIRE

19 June 1959

Dear Dean Jensen,
Thank you very much for the notification 

of my promotion to Research Associate with the rank of 
assistant professor. I am very glad to have risen at last 
above the rank of instructor.

Thank you also for getting me another 
increase in salary. It gives me a feeling of financial 
security that I have hot had for years.

I had a rather heavy dose of teaching 
last term, with both Technic and Algae, but I enjoyed it 
very much. I shall hope to be permitted to teach these  
courses in coming years, though preferably not simultane­

ously.
This summer, except for a few days at­

tending the International Botanical Congress at Montreal, 
I expect to be in Hanover, working on my Alaskan algae.

Thank you again for the encouragement.

Sincerely,


